






of raptor nests, open mine adits, potential wildlife trees and SD NHP rare plants. Pedestrian 
surveys must be initiated between March 1 and August 31 to coincide with periods of 
activity or growth of plant species tracked by the SD/GF&P Natural Heritage Program. 
Staff conducting surveys must be qualified in recognizing target species and habitats. GFP 
Energy and Mineral Coordinator shall be notified upon initiation, completion, and results 
of surveys. 

21. Wharf shall follow the recommendations outlined in the letter dated May 24, 2024, from
Dustin Lloyd of the Archaeological Research Center.

22. If any human remains, animal bones, artifacts, cultural features, foundation remnants, or
other evidence of previously unrecorded past human use are discovered within the project
area during the exploration or related activities, all work should be halted and the area in
and around the discovery area should be protected. Wharf Resources should then
immediately notify Renee M. Boen, the state archaeologist, at (605)394-1936 or (605)381-
8738.

Please note that we have assigned your Notice of Intent the following number: EXNI-454. This 
Notice allows you to conduct only the type and amount of work which is hereby being approved. 
Any additional work must be covered by the submission of a new Notice to our office. Wharf 
Resources may commence with the operation contingent upon compliance with the above 
restrictions. 

Thank you for your interest in and consideration for the natural resources of South Dakota. 

Sincerely, 

Roberta Hudson 
Engineering Manager I 
Minerals and Mining Program 
Telephone: (605) 773-4201 
E-mail: roberta.hudson@state.sd.us

cc: Stan Michals, Department of Game, Fish and Parks 
Dustin Lloyd, Archaeological Research Center 
Gage Koistinen, Rapid City Office 
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